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48th Precinct Council Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 26 @ 7:00 PM
Location: 450 Cross Bronx Expressway
Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson

Captain Brown presented the following information at the meeting:
e  Shootings are up by one in a 28 day period.
e Rapes are down by one (previously at two).
e Felonies remain the same and include grand larceny of bags left in cars.
e Burglaries are on a rise due to windows being left open on fire escapes.

e  Mailbox fishings have increased. Therefore, people should not put mail in the boxes outside the Post Office.

Rebecca from Tremont Garden stated that something should be done at the McDonald's on Tremont and Arthur
Avenue, as there are too many individuals hanging out, asking for money, and engaging in other activities.

Representatives from the offices of Senator Gustavo Rivera, Councilmember Ritchie Torres, and Assemblymember
Victor Pichardo were also present.
e Jay Baez, representing Senator Gustavo Rivera, discussed family law.
e Rafael Moure, representing Councilmember Ritchie Torres, stated that their office is working on the loitering
situation Rebecca presented earlier.
e Elba, representing Assemblymember Pichardo, mentioned that there is help for housing assistance and for
the issues concerning tenants.
Meiling Viera Delgado, Director of the Community Affairs Unit, stated that the community affairs unit serves as a
liaison between the District Attorney and the residents of Bronx County and coordinates with various outreach
programs.

Famod Konneh, representing Mayor De Blasio, spoke about affordable housing. He said the MTA fare is fixed by
.5%, and discussed the salary band, which was initiated on October 23 and disallows an employer from asking you
the pay rate from prior employment.

Aida Haddock, President of the Precinct Council, stated that they’re accepting donations of used coats, toys that are
preferably wrapped with age and gender denoted, and food.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, December 19 at 7pm at the 48th Precinct. For any questions, contact
Community Affairs at (718)-299-3900.
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